FEBRUARY 21, 2008 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

b.
Public Hearing and Action on RelaxStation Site Plan, 0.16 Acre, 300 West Huron Street.  A proposal to enclose the canopy area to expand the usable floor area from 280 to 600 square feet – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

Cheng explained the proposal and showed photographs of the property.

Eileen Bristol, owner of the RelaxStation, stated that she has been in business here for six years and that she was pleased there was a need to expand.  She read a letter written by her neighbor to the west, expressing support for this proposal.  She said the neighbor also noted that the parking they shared worked well and that they were happy to see this business thriving, as it helped to stabilize the area and provided a needed service in the community (letter on file).  She stated that she was available to answer questions.

Robert Black, of Sunstructures Architects, representing the petitioner, stated that they would like to see this petitioner flourish at this location.  He was available to answer questions.

Noting no further speakers, Pratt declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Mahler, seconded by Potts, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the RelaxStation Site Plan.

Potts asked if the petitioner had a rendering of how the addition would look.

Black showed a drawing of the façade, explaining that the design of the addition would be compatible with the existing architecture.

Potts said the proposed addition did not seem to change the original structure, which had at one time been considered for historical designation.  She presumed the original structure would not be modified.

Black stated that this was correct, that the existing structure would remain exactly as is.

A vote on the motion showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Emaus, Mahler, Lowenstein, Potts, Pratt, Westphal



NAYS:
None



ABSENT:
Borum, Carlberg

Motion carried.
